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and PREPA to assist and enhance storm readiness, and. directly benefit Puerto Ricans, is to fully support 

LUMA's efforts to accelerate the obligation and execution of the federally funded Vegetation Management 

Program. We request that both P3A and PRE PA work in good faith to help expedite obligation and funding of 

the Vegetation Management Program, as well as the over $17 billion in foundational projects that LUMA has 

identified as necessary for the reconstruction and modernization of the T&D System. 

While PREPA failed to complete even one FEMA-funded reconstruction project, LUMA has completed or 

started 164 federally funded projects in less than four years, more than anyone in Puerto Rico's history. FEMA 

projects are essential pathways to repair Puerto Rico's electric system and ensuring it is ready for not just the 

upcoming hurricane season, but for the ones in the years to come. LUMA is ready to move these critical 

projects forward as soon as funding is obligated and remains available for any further discussions on this 

urgent matter. 

Lastly, it is important to remember that the negative effects of PREPA's legacy of operational, financial and 

management failures continue to negatively impact the grid and the people of Puerto Rico. Despite these 

significant challenges, LUMA remains focused on preparing for and effectively responding to emergencies, 

while providing more reliable, resilient, safer, more customer-focused and cleaner electric service. 

LUMA remains committed to being a good partner, and will work cooperatively with P3A, and all energy 

stakeholders who have the best interests of Puerto Ricans in mind. We expect the same from you as 

Administrator under the T&D OMA. 

Respectfully, we urge you to not forget the failures of PRE PA and to prioritize, as our entire LUMA team has, 

the actions that will continue to build on the real and measurable progress we are making, and that will build 

the energy system our 1.5 million customers expect and deserve. To that end, we must all come together 

united in the goal to never return Puerto Rico or the energy system to the failed past of PREPA. 

Sincerely, 






















